
Work Session
Tuesday, May 28, 2019 5:30 PM
NES Library, 1057 E 5th Ave, Nome, Alaska 99762

A. Call to Order
B. Opportunity for Public Comments on Agenda/Non-agenda Items
(3 minutes per speaker, 30 minutes aggregate)

C. Items for Discussion
1. MAP Results for FY19
2. School Safety
3. NPS Strategic Plan Goal #7
4. Equity Framework Initiative #4
D. Second Public Comment Opportunity (Individuals are limited to three 
minutes each.)

E. Upcoming Events:
F. Adjournment























1) What has been done in the last year or two to improve PHYSICAL safety at your 
school - you can include things like staff training, changes in crisis drill procedures, 
changes in front office procedures, physical changes to buildings, doors, etc.

. In February 2018, in coordination with the DO, we updated our Lockdown Protocol. 
It needs another update as staff turns over and building renovations are planned.

. This school year, we locked all doors to our building (the DO and DOT leave their 
front entrances unlocked) and established a new entrance for visitors during school 
hours. The intention of this new procedure is to require visitors to ACSA to pass by a 
designated school employee and to register their visit. In the past, anyone could 
come and go from the building freely without being noticed or accounted for. 

. We contacted the NPD and State Troopers and invited them to tour the school. We 
updated them on our schedule, procedures, and logistics. They gave us 
recommendations about handling lockdowns, and we have held several lockdown 
drills this year. 

. We had several discussions with students about keeping our school safe by 
treating others with kindness and respect – to build a community where every 
student feels valued. We also asked that the students report anything that seems 
unusual in a peer’s actions, words, or behaviors. 

2) What concerns do you still have regarding PHYSICAL safety at your school and 
what solutions do you propose?

. I am concerned that we don’t have an intercom or alarm system. During lockdowns, 
teachers must shout down the hallways. This year, I ordered a PA/alarm system 
which should be installed for the 2019-2020 school year. 

. I believe we need more coordination between the DO, the DOT, and our staff to 
coordinate building-wide safety procedures. I will work with Jamie to coordinate this 
effort in the fall.
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3) What has been done in the last year to improve relationship building between 
students and between students and staff? 

. We continuously strive to find ways to help students relate to other students and to 
build community. This year we used a Mawi Learning program called Turbo Leader 
to help students learn how they can be proactive and considerate in social 
situations. We also try to group students and use Kagan strategies for various 
activities so that students interact with a variety of peers. In everyday lessons, we try 
to teach students ways to listen and respond respectfully to their peers.

4) What concerns do you still have regarding relationships between students and 
between students and staff and what solutions do you propose?

. As I said, we continuously strive to improve relationship building. We will explore 
other Mawi Learning modules and SEL programs that may help us explicitly teach 
communication and respect for others. We will also explore others means of working 
with our students – I have been wondering if talking circles could be part of this 
effort. I know this would require training, but we are willing to try approaches that are 
understood to help build positive school climate.



Hi All - 

 
The Board will be discussing school safety at our upcoming May 28th work 

session.  If you are unable to attend (it is not required), please send me a 

short report on school safety with the following information. 
 

1) What has been done in the last year or two to improve PHYSICAL safety 
at your school - you can include things like staff training, changes in crisis 

drill procedures, changes in front office procedures, physical changes to 

buildings, doors, etc.  NBHS has been able to forge a closer relationship with 
NPD this year. Nome Officers and the new chief have found opportunities to 

be in our building several times this year discussing student safety, 

interacting with the students, looking over building layout, and proposing 
solutions to potential safety concerns. One aspect of school safety that NPD 

would like to see addressed in the near future is the addition of a school-

resource officer. This is in part an ongoing effort to improve police-
community relations, as well as school safety.  

 

 
2) What concerns do you still have regarding PHYSICAL safety at your school 

and what solutions do you propose?  I highly suggest that we allocate 
resources towards obtaining complete video camera coverage of our 

hallways and common areas at NBHS. This technology has undoubtedly 

become cheaper and more manageable than in years past. I believe the 
benefits of having this technology far outweigh any argument of available 

funding. 

 
3) What has been done in the last year to improve relationship building 

between students and between students and staff?  (I believe this is the real 

key component to school safety) Multiple lockdown drills have given the 
students and staff opportunities to work-through emergency response 

procedures as a team. 

 
4) What concerns do you still have regarding relationships between students 

and between students and staff and what solutions do you propose? I am 
not sure that I have a direct answer to this. I currently don’t see this is as 

being a huge issue as our current student / staff relations seem to be on the 

positive side. In any case, I am always for building a positive school climate 
and working towards a “culture of learners and learning” at NBHS. I think 

that this is a “grass roots” mindset that originates in the classrooms, is 

promoted by the administration, and supported by the community. Next 
year will bring new opportunities as Mr. Thomas takes the wheel and begins 

to bring his own philosophy of education to bear on the school.  

 



If you could send this to me by Monday May 27th (yep, Memorial Day) I 

would appreciate it.  I know this next week will be very busy for you, and 
Saturday you will be checking out your staff.  The timing is not very ideal, 

and I apologize.   
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